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	Grove United Board Meeting

8/11/2009
7:30 PM to 9:30 PM

Alcott Center, Buffalo Grove

	

	Type of meeting:   
	General Board Meeting
	Facilitator: 
	President, Cary Claver

	Note taker:
	Bill Eisenstot
	
	

	Invitees:
	Grove United Board, Open to Membership

	Please read:
	All attached documents

	Attendees:  Brad Morgan, Bill Eisenstot, Henry Goldenstein, Bob Fiordaliso, Eric Rosenbloom, Matt Friedman, Cary Claver

Absent:       Joel Manning, Garry Garcia               Guest:         Dick Smurlo, Dan Georgens, Laura Georgens  

Called to order at 7:35 


a)
Director of Training – not available due to training 
b)
Minutes approval – last meeting notes prior approved

c)
Team Manager for D Hart Team:  Henry reported that this may not be an issue at this time. Leslye Hess has assumed the role.  There was concern originally that there would not be a team manager.   Henry spoke with Garry about the fact that  Dave will need to  be heavily involved in this.
d)
Grant Fund Email: General discussion over email sent to Board.
e)
Practice Hopping Email:  No feedback, board felt the email was very well written.  Henry reported that all girls coaches have seen this.
f)
Calendar:  Add Coaches meeting to 8/20.  Bill will email the calendar to the Board.

g)
VP Girls Update: Practice Grid is out.  Assignments are set on it.  We did get approval to use NW Corner of Baseball field at Vernon.  Perhaps we set a set of goals at the fence by the diamond?  Garry is starting the Goalie training with Dave Hart & Chris Jamal.  Team cost agreement – should we use this?  How should this be implemented?  VP Boys VP Girls should just be notified to enhance communication with the teams.  Brad would like all funds through the Grove United Accounts.  We don’t want teams to have their own funds.

h)
Website Update: Need photos and trainer Bios. Bill will follow up with Garry.

i)
Board Meeting Schedule: conflict with 5 dates.  745-930 on Mondays – Bill will look for room
j)
GUSA Meeting with BG Park District: Henry and Cary met with BGPD (services agreement expires, time to renew) – it outlines obligations, etc.  Key part is around residency – if we drop below 50% residence then we are not considered an affiliate and become ‘non-resident’ group.  It was a very cordial meeting, good feedback.         Discussion about Putterman field... we are looking at lights and turf, BGPD wants GUSA to put together a proposal.  Perhaps we ask for a non-binding survey of residents?  GU membership should show up at BGPD meetings.  (possible opportunity for 40hr vol?: )  If we propose buddy soccer at Putterman perhaps this will help – State funds may have money available.  GUSA should attend Long Grove meeting.  Exploratory committee to put together a presentation.  In order for GU to maintain residency, a greater partnership with the BGPD Soccer program is necessary. (2 positions)  Bob and Cary will pull together.  Send to all who asked to be 40 hr volunteers. 
k)
Treasurer Report:  Took approved budget, entered actual and filtered additional costs in through the spreadsheet.  It appears from a budgetary perspective, GU is operating at a loss this year.  Perhaps we budgeted for the wrong roster size...perhaps we need to preset a minimum number (break even) point per team… We said the DOT could/should pay for technical director out of that budget.  DOT fee pays for goalie training.  Assumption was there would be enough funds in the “DOT Fund” for all the moving parts the DOT wanted to accomplish.  Our DOT fee and Rate/Team would go to the DOT and the DOT would ‘own’ the distribution...  Perhaps we should ask for payment up front for Uniform also.  We should get a listing of players and validate with rosters.  Once the season starts, VP Boys & VP Girls will print rosters for Mary Lynn to validate.  Should we look for ways to increase revenue/reduce money?
Henry had some ideas to begin thinking about:

1. Vernon not Bison should decrease our costs  (saves about $400 – fall only)      
2.  We will probably have higher bad debts.  Should we use dunning letter rather than collection agency?  
3.  In light of the deficit, perhaps we should try to look at our spirit wear agreement?  
4.  Assign one of our 40 hr vols to fundraising?  
5.  Charge a fee for the banquet? 
We have 38 – 40 hour volunteers.  The tournament and tryout committee take a few of them.  The plan was for fewer of those   Next meeting we should look at who is doing what (directors?)
l)
Brad would like to get a feeder/scanner for Mary Lynn.  Voice approval by Board.
m)
Coaches Meeting:  Eric and Henry have topics for coaches meeting :  
Practice scheduled, indoor, suggest  Barrington, email from coaches, tournaments, forward emails, team funds 
(accounts), volunteers, review playing time review, trainer/coach roles, reimbursement policy, past due players... Let 
Henry/Eric know if they need to add anything. (coach: if you did not get a call, you probably only have good feedback), 
add future evaluation process?
n)
Survey conversations have happened.  The Board message we got was issues with trainers and playing time.

o)
Meeting Suggestions: At each meeting, allow Guests to speak first.  Add VP Updates at each meeting
CODE OF CONDUCT STILL OUTSTANDING:  CARY AND BOB TO WORK ON THIS
Meeting Adjourned at 9:31
